
 

COUNTY OF SAN MATEO 
Inter-Departmental Correspondence 

Department of Public Works 

 
 

Date:  April 2, 2014 
Board Meeting Date: May 6, 2014 

Special Notice / Hearing:  None 
Vote Required:  Majority 

  
To: Honorable Board of Supervisors 

From: James C. Porter, Director of Public Works 
 

 
Subject: 2014 Cape and Slurry Sealing of Various Streets in Unincorporated San 

Mateo County Project (County Project No. RW402, Project File No. E4918) 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Adopt a Resolution: 
 
A) Adopting plans and specifications, including conformance with prevailing wage 

scale requirements, for the 2014 Cape and Slurry Sealing of Various Streets in the 
Montara, Moss Beach, Moss Beach (Seal Cove), El Granada, Miramar, Los 
Trancos Woods and Ladera Areas of Unincorporated San Mateo County Project; 
and 
 

B) Authorizing the Director of Public Works to call for sealed proposals to be received 
by Thursday, May 29, 2014 at 2:30 p.m., in the office of the Clerk of the Board of 
Supervisors. 

 
BACKGROUND: 
Your Board has previously adopted plans and specifications and authorized a call for 
bids for similar maintenance type projects on various County roads. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
The project involves either a cape seal or a slurry seal treatment on the surface of forty 
roads (approximately 7.24 miles).  A cape seal consists of a “chip seal”, which is an 
application of asphaltic emulsion (road oil), immediately followed by an application of 
small rocks called “chips” to the roadway surface, which is then overlaid with a slurry 
seal.  A slurry seal consists of spreading a mixture of asphaltic emulsion and finer 
aggregate on existing surface or pavement.  Cape and slurry seals are integral and cost 
effective treatments utilized by the County to maintain roadways and extend their useful 
life.  The list of roads to be cape or slurry sealed, their limits and locations are shown in 
Exhibit “A”. 



 
The plans and specifications for the work have now been prepared and staff is 
recommending that your Board authorize calling for bids for the proposed work. 
 
County Counsel has reviewed and approved the Resolution as to form. 
 
Approval of this action contributes to the Shared Vision 2025 outcome of a Livable 
Community by maintaining our roads for use by the traveling public to support livable 
connected communities.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
The total estimated cost for the project is $690,000 and is proposed to be financed by 
the Road Fund. 
 
There is no impact to the General Fund. 
 
Attachment: Exhibit “A” 



 

 


